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Large Group Speech Contest Results 

Conference was held Saturday, Jan. 12 @ Starmont 
 

Choral Reading "Let Me Take A Selfie" received a I 
rating and was awarded 2nd place out of all chorals. 
Members were: Mia Kelzer, Dakota Hoffman, 
Madeline Streicher, Hailey Rausch, Bailee Helle, Kelsi 
Askeland, Ethan Staner, Delaney Bergan, Kearstin 
Hansel, Morgan Vorwald, Ethan Streicher, Sara 
Tabernero, Alexandria Schmitz, Ella Aulwes  
 

Radio broadcasting KODD received a II rating. 
Members were: Dayne Bergan, Ethan Streicher, 
Katelyn Snook, Morgan Vorwald, Samuel Schilling, 
Kearstin Hansel 

 

Ensemble acting "Little Miss Fresno" received a I 
rating. Members were: Kalie Jaster & Kirstyn Payne   
 

Readers Theater "Hoodie" received a II rating. 
Members were: Carson Kirby, Emma Ehlers, Mariah 
Zittergruen, Maci Hummel, MacKenzie Bockenstedt, 
Luka Schulte, Tracey Schaefers, Analiese Clark, Kalie 
Jaster, Sophia Wilson, Kirstyn Payne   
 

All three JH Readers Theater selections got I ratings: 
"While Trolling Around": Wade Struble, Connor 
Wilson, Campbell Kirby, Brianna VanGroll  
"Meet Miss Stone Age": Emma Lange, Reagan Stelken, 
Elise Pape, Abby Voss, Ellie Bockenstedt  
"Mr. Twit's Revenge”: Addy Kirby, Emma Saddoris, 
Marcus Gaul, Dakota Hamann, Jake Schilling, Aliyah 
Heer  
 

District was held Friday, Jan. 25 @ Edgewood 
Judge was Mike Jackson. Three were selected 
advancing to State with a 1 Rating: 
Choral reading “Let Me Take a Selfie 
Readers theater ”Hoodie” 
Ensemble acting "Little Miss Fresno  
Radio Broadcasting KODD- Received a II rating- 
 

State was held Saturday, Feb. 2 @ Waterloo West 
Choral reading “Let Me Take a Selfie”-1, 2, & 2 an 
overall 2 rating  
Readers theater ”Hoodie”- 1, 1 & 2 --overall 1 rating 
Ensemble acting "Little Miss Fresno” -1,1 & 2 an 
overall 1 rating 

Ed-Co Students finalists in ISBA contest 

Dayne Bergan & Erica Voss 
were finalists in The Iowa 
State Bar Association’s Young 
Lawyers Division "Know Your 
Constitution" project. A Young 
Lawyer's Division committee 
grades the entries and selects 

one finalist from each of Iowa's 100 legislative 
districts. These finalists were honored at a luncheon 
held at the West Des Moines Marriott on January 11. 
The keynote speaker was the Honorable Justice 
Susan Christensen of the Iowa Supreme Court. 

From the finalists, five students and their teachers 
were also randomly selected to participate in an all-
expense-paid, week-long education work session 
Washington, D.C. in February, as part of the Close Up 
Program. The work sessions are organized to develop 
a deeper understanding of government and the 
political process. 
Congratulations to Dayne 
Bergan along with teacher 
Mike Lutgen for being 
selected to attend. 

Each year, more than 1,500 Iowa students in grades 
9-12 participate in The Iowa State Bar Association 
Young Lawyers Division "Know Your Constitution" 
program, demonstrating their understanding of the 
United States' founding document. The students test 
their knowledge in a 50-question multiple choice 
quiz, and submit a short essay analyzing a current 
constitutional issue. 

The Know Your Constitution program is supported 
by generous grants from The Iowa State Bar 
Foundation, Interest on Lawyer's Trust Accounts 
(IOLTA), The Iowa State Bar Association and county 
bar associations throughout the state. 
 

Tri-Rivers Conference Honor Band 
The Tri-Rivers Conference 
Honor Band was held Monday, 
January 14 @ Lisbon. 
Congratulations to Kalie Jaster, 
Audrey Lavignolle, Mikayla 
Bush, Carson Kirby, Ana Clark, 
Sophia Wilson, Morgan Vorwald 
& Kearstin Hansel for being 
selected to participate. 
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Delaware County Legislative Roundtable 

Emma Ehlers, Henry Butera, Max Bahls, Dayne Bergan, 
Ethan Streicher, Preston Rochford, Delaney Bergan 

 

On Friday, Jan. 4th, Business Instructor, Jodi Ehlers 
took a group of Ed-Co student leaders to the 
Delaware County Legislative Roundtable and 
Business Tours on Friday in Delhi. They toured 
Paladin and Wulfekuhle Electric, enjoyed a nice meal 
from Bulicek's, and participated in the question & 
answer session held in the Maquoketa Valley HS 
auditorium. Many thanks to the legislators in 
attendance - Lee Hein, Senator Dan Zumbach, 
and Carrie Koelker 
 
 

Spring Play information 
The spring play this year is “No 
Signs of Intelligent Life” by 
Bryan Starchman. Performances 
will be at 7:30pm in the 
Edgewood Gym on March 22nd & 
23rd.  
 

Synopsis: If you think you’ve suffered too many 
awkward moments or been in the dark in 
conversations, just think how poor, innocent aliens 
feel! Hungry to fit in, (a little too hungry at times!) 
they do and say things that we humans aren't 
allowed to. Join in the laughter as these 
extraterrestrials meet all kinds of humans -- 
teenagers, rednecks, survivalists and the most 
enigmatic, tech support nerds.  
 
Will these hapless aliens be able to figure out the 
daily rituals of dating, gossiping at the water cooler, 
camping, or even fixing our computers? The aliens 
have the knowledge to increase food production, 
create alternative energies, and achieve world peace. 
Are Earthlings the intelligent life they seek to bestow 
these gifts? More important, could Earthlings help the 
aliens get home again?! 

 
 

 

Weather Information 
The weather is changing, please 
send your child to school with the 
proper clothing for going outside to 
play.  It is very important for you to 

label your child’s clothing so that if it is lost we have a 
chance to return it to the rightful owner. 
 

Please remember that the best way to be notified of 
school early outs or a school cancellation is by 
signing up for text notification. To sign up for 
messages via Remind: elementary messages text 
@edcoe to 81010 & secondary messages via text, text 
@edcoh to 81010. You can also sign up for messages 
via Iowa School Alerts at 
www.public.govdelivery.com/accounts/IAEDU1989/
subscriber/new. It is also sent out to local radio and 
TV stations, so please stay aware of those school 
alerts.  
Radio Station  Website   
KMCH(FM94.7)  www.kmch.com 
KCTN(FM100)  www.kctn.com 
TV Station  Website   
KWWL(channel 7) www.kwwl.com   
KCRG (channel 2) www.kcrg.com   
KGAN (channel 9) www.cbs2iowa.com 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Mornings can be really crazy…the alarm doesn’t go 
off…the kids don’t want to get up…there’s no time to eat 
breakfast before the bus comes…or they’re just not 
ready to eat. Or maybe your teenager grabs a can of soda 
and a candy bar on the way to school. If this sounds like 
your house, we have good news for you.  
 
Breakfast is served at school! School breakfast will 
energize your child’s day and provide them with a 
healthy start. A nutritious breakfast helps students be 
more alert so they can learn more in class, and has 
plenty of vitamins and nutrients for a strong and healthy 
body. 
 
Breakfast at school is affordable, too. The cost is only 
$1.60.  If you qualify for free and reduced price meals, 
you also qualify for the breakfast program, with no 
additional paperwork. You can’t find a healthy breakfast 
at such a low cost anywhere else. 
 
So help your child start the day right with school 
breakfast!  
 

https://www.facebook.com/dan.zumbach/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBJo3Dg-y3w8CvksaYZ7KgCB4xot5Tu9fGhGfzfcc-2ffPnM_wIYru0NlHuT4OZvFSARv8AlCuUpIhp&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARC4h6EGGQvhNFEqOND0qMJbBtETXYSptgenktNDCIKx7up9s6zrXdkpta9qqn41UN0ZhHSqfZYxjSlRiaujAzgr2463zLFH_nagX7UCMV9LIeOkVsQACCdawSo8huAQL2M6E4_TVCbaqKieP3Uwlq0v2p_c2jKx2l_2dhQ4dV6FmtWsaSfsZ0N5zgvJA0-U1xKShVvB0VVgwtUw7d8DQj7h8BdaXBkT0x8TLdLXz9TR38T2Fr1UgjixxchctsyKrByltPXsp1Z962gpyQJpHpsUufocA2-Dvrpo8Q4hopKmqP37nB6_4md-k5jbhwh1vObufqWZMoIQamQavkbtxwg
https://www.facebook.com/KoelkerIowaSenate/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARCCa1N2e1W0IjYPbzJWfRkDKNTz7Y11qw-ft4pUfubPSpkXyZq1NFNgeKc1ZVXe45P8HetV5ZnUTeed&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARC4h6EGGQvhNFEqOND0qMJbBtETXYSptgenktNDCIKx7up9s6zrXdkpta9qqn41UN0ZhHSqfZYxjSlRiaujAzgr2463zLFH_nagX7UCMV9LIeOkVsQACCdawSo8huAQL2M6E4_TVCbaqKieP3Uwlq0v2p_c2jKx2l_2dhQ4dV6FmtWsaSfsZ0N5zgvJA0-U1xKShVvB0VVgwtUw7d8DQj7h8BdaXBkT0x8TLdLXz9TR38T2Fr1UgjixxchctsyKrByltPXsp1Z962gpyQJpHpsUufocA2-Dvrpo8Q4hopKmqP37nB6_4md-k5jbhwh1vObufqWZMoIQamQavkbtxwg
http://www.public.govdelivery.com/accounts/IAEDU1989/subscriber/new
http://www.public.govdelivery.com/accounts/IAEDU1989/subscriber/new
http://www.kmch.com/
http://www.kctn.com/
http://www.kcrg.com/secureclosing
http://www.cbs2iowa.com/
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Sectional Wrestling 
On Saturday, Feb. 2 Ed-Co traveled to Starmont for 
Sectional wrestling. Congratulations to Spencer 
Amling, Jordan Wegmann & Dayne Bergan for 
advancing to Districts that will be held Saturday, Feb. 
9 at Jesup. 
 

High School News 
 

News from Mr. Calderwood 
The 7th Grade Choir will be attending 
the Tri-Rivers Vocal Festival on Monday, 
Feb. 25th at East Buchanan High School. 
Students will get to work with John 
Wiles from UNI and present a combined 

concert at 7pm with five other schools.  
 

Ed-Co Fine Arts Department will be presenting 
student work at their Dessert Concert on Feb. 28 at 
the Edgewood Locker Events Center at 7:00pm. Art, 
Band, Choir and Speech students will be presenting 
what they have been working on in 2019.  
Come and enjoy a night of entertainment and dessert. 
If you would like to participate in the Desert Contest 
or like more information please contact Carston 
Calderwood at ccalderwood@edge-cole.k12.ia.us or 
563-928-6412.  
 

Upcoming Dates:  
Feb. 25th: Tri-Rivers JH Vocal Festival @ East 
Buchanan (7th Grade Choir) 
Feb. 28th: Ed-Co Fine Arts Department Dessert 
Concert @ 7pm at Edgewood Locker Events Center 
March 12th : 7/8th Grade Band and Choir Concert @ 
7pm HS Gym 
March 22nd &23rd : Spring Play @ 7:30pm 
 

News from Mrs. Meyer 
Art News:  
New semester means all new classes in 
the art room. Some highlights from first 
semester were the completion of Digital 

Photography portfolios that showcased some unique 
photography, Graphic Design pieces that were unique 
and/or useful for events, and the seventh graders 
contour hand projects (which are still on display 
outside the art room). Second semester courses are 
just getting started up so there isn't much news yet 
due to the snow days. Please be on the lookout for 
some great projects from 2D and 3D art students. 
Work will be on display in the commons. Graphic Arts 
II students are working through lessons on Illustrator 
and will also have projects that they complete later 

this semester. Eighth graders are currently taking a 
computer class in which they will focus on creating 
with iMovie, Garageband, Codes, PowerPoint, and 
Pages (graphic arts). They will be on a project 
rotation. Their projects will be shared outside my 
room and/or online. Once fourth quarter starts, the 
eighth graders will switch to art, which will showcase 
a choice based art room with various projects to pick 
from.  
 

Upcoming Art Shows:  
February 28th: Artwork on display during the 9-12 
Dessert Concert at the Edgewood Locker Event 
Center 
March 20th: Northeast Iowa High School Art Show at 
Upper Iowa: This art show is by registration only. I 
will be selecting students by the end of February to 
attend. It's not only a judge show, but attendees also 
get to go to workshops throughout the college that 
focus on various areas of art.  
March 21st-23rd: Ed-Co's District Art Show 
featuring pieces K-12 during the Spring Play 
 

April 12th: Tri-Rivers Conference Art Show at 
Springville: Students that attend this go to an all day 
event that includes various workshops put on by 
teachers within the conference. Art work is also 
judged.  
 

Yearbook News:  
There are few seniors that still 
need to get senior portraits into 
Mrs. Melissa Meyer. Please make 
sure your son/daughter has done 
this. Also, senior ads are due to 
Mrs. Meyer by March 14th. A letter 
was sent home in regards to this. 

Please watch your email for a reminder as well.  
Make sure to get your 2018-2019 "Gold from Every 
Angle" yearbook ordered today! Yearbooks are on 
sale right now for $30 until 2/28/19. After that point, 
they will be on sale for $35. A limited amount of 
extras will be ordered. Orders can be given to the 
high school office or you can order your book online 
at edcoyearbook.com. If you have any yearbook 
questions, please contact Melissa Meyer 
at mmeyer@edge-cole.k12.ia.us or by calling the 
school at 928-6412. 
 

 
 

 

mailto:ccalderwood@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
http://edcoyearbook.com/
mailto:mmeyer@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
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Student of the Week 
 

Max Bahls: Week of Jan. 14-20  
By Dayanaira Cornwell, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

Mr. Lutgen chose Student of the Week, 
and he picked Max Bahls from his 
current events class. Max always makes 

sure to stay well informed on what is happening in 
class and understands the material being covered. 
Max is a junior this year and has always been active 
both in and out of the classroom. Great job, Max. Keep 
up the hard work! 
 

Maddy Streicher: Week of Jan. 21-27 
Ellie Bockenstedt, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

This week’s Student of the Week is 
Maddy Streicher who was chosen by 
Mr. Hamann. Maddy is a sophomore in 

his Algebra 3 class. He chose Maddy because “Maddy 
always has her work turned in on time and done well. 
She also does really well on her tests. Maddy also is 
always willing to help her classmates in class.” 
Congratulations, Maddy, and keep up the good work! 
 

Natalie Wessel-Week of Jan. 28-Feb. 3 
Mrs. Bond selected Natalie Wessel as 
Student of the Week.  She is a junior in 
Mrs. Bond’s English 11 class.  According 
to Mrs. Bond, “Natalie is an excellent 
worker who provides detailed and well 

thought out answers. She excels in writing as well as 
interpreting literature. Natalie's excellent work ethic, 
her detailed answers, and her pleasant demeanor 
make her my choice for Student of the 
Week.”  Congratulations, Natalie.  
 

Elementary News 
Students learning using keyboards 

Elementary students are making good use of the 
keyboards in music class. The 3rd graders are 
working on their piano skills in music class. All 
student in 1st-4th grades are learning to play songs on 
the piano.  Students in 5th-6th grade are learning to 
write their own songs on the piano. 

 
Thanks to Mrs. George 

for the sign and 
decorating. 

 
 

 
 

News from Mrs. Streicher 
Hello from preschool!!!! 
 

We are really excited that we finally got 
snow, so we can go outside and do a 
bunch of snow activities!!! 

 

We just finished our week talking about 
hibernation!!!! We learned about the different 
animals that hibernate, where they live, and how they 
eat!!!! 
 

To continue to work on problem solving skills and 
social skills, we have a new program called 2nd Step 
that we are doing in our classroom!!! Mrs. Mary 
introduced our two puppet friends named, Jonny and 
Felicia!!! We are having a lot of fun with them, and 
they are teaching us a lot of fun things!!!! 
 

Any time you would like to come in and see what we 
do in preschool, we would love to see you!!! We love 
having guests come in!!! 
 

National Geography Bee 
by Carsen Miller 

For the National 
Geography Bee in sixth 
grade, the winners were 
Thea Bockenstedt in Mr. 
Weber's class and Lucas 

Walter-Klosterman in Mrs. Mather's class. After they 
competed against each other, the final winner was 
Thea Bockenstedt. She got a medal. If she qualifies on 
the computer test to move on, she will go to the UNI 
Dome for the state bee on March 29. 



Ed-Co Newsletter February 2019 
 

5 | Page 
 

Viking of the Week 
 
 

Dayce Arthur: Week of Jan. 14-20 
By Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

The Viking of the Week is Dayce Arthur, 
a third grader in Mrs. Brady’s class. 
Dayce’s family includes his parents, and 

his sisters, Sienna and Mila. His family has one pet, a 
dog named Kobie. Dayce’s hobbies include building, 
and playing basketball, football, wrestling, and 
baseball. His favorite part of school is math because 
he likes finding answers to problems. Dayce helps 
others at school by being a leader and helping them 
finish up work. He said he was excited when told he 
was Viking of the Week. Keep up the good work, 
Dayce! 

Amanda Nurre: Week of Jan. 21-27  
By Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

The Viking of the Week is Amanda Nurre, 
a fourth grader in Mrs. Lenz’s class. Her 
family includes her parents and her 

siblings, Paul, Maize, and Madison. The family’s pets 
include six cats and a dog named Wookie. Amanda’s 
hobbies include singing, dancing, crocheting, and 
watching TV. Her favorite part of school is science 
because she gets to learn about animals and insects. 
Amanda helps others at school by encouraging them 
to do better. When asked how she felt about being 
chosen, Amanda said that she felt happy. Keep up the 
good work, Amanda! 
 

Marissa Poole-Week of Jan. 28-Feb. 3 
 

Marissa Poole, a fifth-grade student in 
Mrs. Lueken’s class, was selected as 
Viking of the Week.  Marissa’s family 
includes her parents, Natalie and James; 

her brother, Morgan; and her grandparents, Debra 
and Nelson White and Marietha and Carl Poole.  She 
has several pet cats.  Marissa’s hobbies include art, 
swimming, writing, and reading fantasy books.  When 
asked about her favorite class, Marissa said, “I would 
have to say social studies class because we get to 
learn about our country, the world, and famous 
people.”  She was very excited to be selected as 
Viking of the Week, especially since she will be in the 
newspaper.  Marissa always tries to help other 
students who need it, especially in 
math.  Congratulations, Marissa! 

 
 

District News 
 

News from Nurse Sills 
I can’t believe how fast this year is 
flying by! I think we’ve had a great year 
thus far and hope it stays that way. 
 

I want to thank parents for keeping 
their children home when they haven’t been feeling 
well. Hopefully the flu doesn’t get too bad within our 
school community. Please feel free to call me anytime 
with questions or concerns, I’d be more than happy 
to speak with you. 
 

I know it might seem early to start thinking about 
next school year, but it’ll be here before you know 
it.  Consider what grade your students will be going 
into next year. Especially for preschool, kindergarten, 
3rd grade, 7th grade, 9th grade and 12th grade. 
Immunizations are required to be up to date for all 
grades. If you are unsure about immunization status, 
check with your child’s provider. 
 

Physical forms are especially important for 
preschool, junior kindergarten and kindergarten, as 
well as any students participating in sports. 
 

Please visit this link for requirements and feel free to 
call me at the school anytime with questions. 
https://www.educateiowa.gov/student-health-
requirements 
 

Students that are now in 6th and 11th grades who will 
require vaccines prior to next school year will be 
getting a letter sent home within the next week to 
allow for ample time to prepare. Please call with 
questions.  
 

Wishing you all a safe and healthy winter season! 
 

 

CONTINUOUS NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
Code No. 102.E2 

It is the policy of the Edgewood-Colesburg Community School 
District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), 
marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender 
identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its 
educational programs and its employment practices. There is a 
grievance procedure for processing complaints of 
discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to 
this policy please contact: Karla Trenkamp, District Equity 
Coordinator, 409 East Street, Colesburg, IA 52035, 563-856-
2415, ktrenkamp@edge-cole.k12.ia.us 
 

https://www.educateiowa.gov/student-health-requirements
https://www.educateiowa.gov/student-health-requirements
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From Superintendent Rob Busch 
 

Public Education Needs You! 
Now that the elections are over and 
legislators are headed to Des Moines, it 
is more important than ever to make 

sure your voice is heard.  The funding for public 
education has recently been at historic lows.   The 
needs of students attending these public schools have 
been increasing!  The need for advocacy on behalf of 
Iowa public schools has never been greater.  
 

In May of 2015, the Davenport School’s 
superintendent and students made national 
headlines by pointing out the unbelievable disparity 
in per pupil foundation delivered by Iowa’s school 
formula.   For the 2018-2019 school year, 164 
districts including Davenport were at the state 
minimum per pupil of $6,736.  The 
maximum across the state was $6,906, 
which was $170 higher.   Their 
students wore shirts with the slogan 
“I’m Worth-Less,” and the same is true 
for Ed-Co students.  Based on 
enrollment, this is a $70,000 shortfall 
for the district. Legislation was in acted in 2018 to 
reduce this difference by $5 per year.   
 

To make matters worse, inequity in school 
expenditures also exists in our transportation costs, 
which are paid from that same per pupil cost for no 
control over that, yet our students have less because 
of it.   
 

Although legislation was introduced to correct these 
two inequalities, there is still work to be done. If you 
want to impact legislation, you can do that by 
becoming an advocate for your school.   Take a few 
minutes to contact our new legislators in the House 
and Senate, tell them you are a voter and you support 
equitable funding for rural schools!  You can find 
your legislators and their contact information at 
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislators/find  I would 
also encourage you to contact Governor Reynolds’ 

office by calling 515-281-5211 or leaving an email 
message here https://governor.iowa.gov/contact .   
 

If you would like to learn more about issues facing 
rural schools and the Edgewood-Colesburg School 
District, more information is available through the 
Rural School Advocates of Iowa 
(http://www.rsaia.org/annual-meeting.html ) and 
the Iowa Association of School Boards (www.ia-
sb.org ).   
 

As always, I ask that you please become involved 
with the educational opportunities for our young 
people and assist us in making Edgewood-Colesburg 
the best school in the State of Iowa.  I thank you 
supporting public schools. If you have ideas for 
improvement or areas of concern, please contact me 
by phone at 856-2415. 
 

Your Partner in Education,  
Rob Busch  
 

 

Use of Recording Device Notice 
 The Edgewood-Colesburg Community School District Board of Directors has authorized the use of recording devices on school premises and district buses. 
The recording devices will be used to monitor student behavior to maintain order and to promote and maintain a safe environment.  Recordings of students in 
the classroom will also be used to improve educational practices.  Students and parents are hereby notified that the content of the recording may be used in a 
student disciplinary proceeding. The content of the recording are confidential student records and will be retained with other student records. Recordings will 
only be retained if necessary for use in a student disciplinary proceeding or other matter as determined necessary by the administration. Parents may request 
to view the recording of their child if the recordings are used in a disciplinary proceeding involving their child. A parent may view the recordings without 
consent from any student or parent of a minor student also shown in the recording if the other students are bystanders. But if there is an altercation between 
multiple students, then all parents must give consent in order for the recordings to be viewed by parents. 
 

https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislators/find
https://governor.iowa.gov/contact
http://www.rsaia.org/annual-meeting.html
http://www.ia-sb.org/
http://www.ia-sb.org/
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Feb. 4 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball @ Springville  
6:00pm-JV/V Girls/Boys Basketball vs. Alburnett @ 
Edgewood 
Elementary girls at halftime of girl’s game. Dance team 
performs at halftime of boy’s game. 

Feb. 5 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball vs Clayton Ridge @ 
Colesburg 
6:00pmJV/V Girls/Boys Basketball @ Maquoketa 
Valley HS 
Feb. 6 
1:30pm-Early Dismissal 
FFA-District Review Night @Edgewood Jr/Sr Bldg 
Feb. 7 
7:00pm-V Girls Regional Basketball vs Dunkerton @ 
Dunkerton 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball vs Central City @ 
Colesburg 
Feb. 8 
4th grade field trip to Osborne 
Feb. 9 
12:00pm-HS Wrestling (Districts) @ Jesup  
Feb. 11 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball vs Alburnett @ 
Edgewood 
7:00pm-V Boys District Basketball @ TBA 
Feb. 12 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball @ NFV-Elgin 
7:00pm-V Girls Regional Basketball @ Elkader 
Feb. 14- Feb. 16 
HS State Wrestling @ Wells Fargo Arena 
Feb. 14 
7:00pm-V Boys District Basketball vs. Clayton Ridge 
@ Edgewood 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball @ East Buchanan 
Feb. 15 
7:00pm-V Girls Regional Basketball @ New Hampton 
or Cedar Falls  
Feb. 16 
All State Large Group Speech 
Feb. 18-22  
National FFA Week 
 
 
 
 
 

Feb. 18 
No School 
7:00PM-V Girls Regional Basketball @ Cedar Falls 
4:00pm-JH Boys Basketball @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
4:00pm-Conf. HS Individual Speech Contest 
@Edgewood  
Feb. 19 
3:30pm-JH Boys Basketball vs. Norh Linn @ 
Edgewood 
7:00pm-V Boys District Basketball @ TBA 
FFA Subdistricts 
Feb. 21 
7:00pm-V Boys District Final Basketball @ TBA 
Feb. 23 
District Individual Speech @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
7:00pm-V Boys Substate Basketball @ TBA 
Feb. 25-28 
V Girls State Basketball @ Wells Fargo Arena 
Feb. 25 
12:00pm-JH Vocal Music Festival @ East Buchanan 
Feb. 28 
7:00pm 9-12 Dessert Concert/Band & Choir @ 
Edgewood Locker Events Center  
 
 
 

COURTESY AT EXTRA-CURRICULAR 
EVENTS 
We are looking forward to excellent 
extra-curricular events at Edgewood-
Colesburg.  We share the responsibility 

for appropriate behavior at the activities.  For the 
safety of all spectators and support of the 
participants, the following are Ed-Co’s expectations.  
● Be respectful and quiet during the national 

anthem.  Hold your right hand over your heart. 
● Watch the game. 
● Visit with your friends. 
● Demonstrate good sportsmanship, be respectful 

and courteous to others; Support the teams, 
cheer and clap. 

● Be a positive credit to your family, school and 
community. 

● Leave your seat only between quarters, at half 
time and between games. 

February Calendar of Events 
*Events are subject to change. For the most up to date information go to www.edge-cole.k12.ia.us 
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 4 
French Toast  K-6 
Breakfast Pizza 7-12 

5 
Long John & Yogurt K-12 
 

6 
Breakfast Bites K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

7 
Saus, Egg, Cheese Bis. K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

8 
Omelet & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

11 
Muffin K-6 
Poptart & Yogurt 7-12 

12 
Poptart  & Yogurt K-12 

13 
Mini Cinnis K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

14 
Omelet & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

15 
Pancake Stick & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

18 
Pancakes K-6 
Poptart & Yogurt 7-12 

19 
Bagel K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

20 
Muffin 7-12 

21 
Saus. Egg, Cheese Biscuit K-
6 
Bagel 7-12 

22 
Breakfast Bar & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

25 
Breakfast Wrap K-6 
Cereal & Yogurt 7-12 

26 
French Toast K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

27 
Sausage & Gravy Biscuit  
K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

28 
Ham Patty & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7- 12 

Fruit and milk will 
be served daily with 
breakfast 

 PBJ offered daily  
Grades 5-12 can 
choose a Chef Salad, 
Garden Salad or 
Hoagie 

   1 
Pizza Crunchers K-6 
Pizza 7-12 
Romaine Lettuce  
Cherry Tomatoes 
Peaches  
Cookies  
 

No Alternative Meal 
4 
Hamburger  K-6 
American Cheese K-6 
WG Bun K-6 
Mandarin Orange Chicken 
7-12 
WG Rice 7-12 
Green Beans K-6 
Broccoli 7-12 
Mandarin Oranges 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Brat 
WG Bun/Scooby Snacks  

5 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 
Broccoli/Cheese K-6 
Green Beans 7-12 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Mac & Cheese 
Little Smokies 
WG Butter Sandwich 

6 
Riblets  
WG Dinner Roll 
Augratin Potatoes 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pizza 
 

7 
Fish Shapes K-6 
WG Butter Sandwich K-6 
Fish Square 7-12 
WG Bun 7-12 
Baked Beans/Carrots 
Pears. 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Saus, Egg, Cheese Biscuit 

8 
Meatball Sub 
WG Bun 
Corn 
Peaches & Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Ham Patty 
Cheese  
WG Bun 

11 
Chicken Strips 
Dinner Roll 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Pears 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 

12 
Turkey Fritter 
WG Bun 
Green Beans 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Taco Bites 
 

13 
Chicken & Noodles 
WG Dinner Roll K-6 
WG Biscuit 7-12 
Peas 
Applesauce 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Brat 
WG Bun 
Scooby Snacks 

14 
Pizza Hut Pizza K-6 
French Bread Pizza 7-12 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Strawberry Cup 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
No Alternative Meal 
 

15 
Corndog 
Baked Beans 
Peaches & Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Grilled Cheese 

18 
 
 

NO SCHOOL 

19 
Walking Taco 
Corn  
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish:  
Rib Patty 
WG Bun 

20 
Stuffed Crust Sausage 
Pizza 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Banana 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Popcorn Chicken: 
WG Dinner Roll 

21 
Hoagie 
Baked Beans/Carrots 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 

22 
Mandarin O. Chicken K-6 
WG Rice K-6 
Roast Beef 7-12 
WG Bun 7-12 
Broccoli K-6 
Green Beans 7-12 
Mandarin Oranges 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Hotdog/WG Bun  
Scooby Snacks 

25 
Super Nachos 
Fiesta Beans 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pork Fritter  
WG Bun 

26 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 
Broccoli/Cheese 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Fish Square 
WG Bun 

27 
Ham Patty 
WG Bun 
American Cheese 
Augratin Potatoes 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Meatball Sub 
WG Bun 

28 
Mac & Cheese 
Little Smokies 
WG Butter Sandwich 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Strips 
WG Butter Sandwich 

Meal Prices: 
Breakfast PK-12 
$1.60 
Breakfast Adult 
$2.10 
Lunch PK-6 $2.40 
Lunch 7-12 $2.60 
Lunch Adult $3.63 

February Menu 


